
Presidents Message 

 

Hello and welcome fellow snowmobilers,  

 

Although it has been a fantastic fall, I feel it was even more fantastic to see our first significant snowfall 

of the year. Now we just need some cold weather to freeze things up and in no time riding season will 

be upon us.  

 

In 2018 when I volunteered to join the RBSC executive I had no idea what I was getting myself into and 3 

years later I’m still not really sure I know. But none of us knew 3 years ago the situation we’d be faced 

with today. The last 20 months have presented many challenges for all of us but as a club we have 

managed to do well without being able to hold any of our major events. The lake and our trails have 

acted as an escape from everyday reality for many of us. Our paid memberships are one of the highest 

on record, we saw more people and tracks on and off our trails than ever, I even recall hearing Peter say 

“I’ve never been here before” not once but twice. We had several members make additional donations 

of money, fuel, equipment and most importantly time which has gone a long way. We had record 

number of plates sold at our August long pancake breakfast and a very good turnout in September also.  

 

I want to thank all our members for their generous support without you we would not be as successful 

as we are today.  

 

Let’s all go out and enjoy trails, stay safe and happy sledding! 


